
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
January 24, 2008 

Members Present:   Shandra Roth  Reggie Brown 
   Buck Adams  Sheriff Hassinger 
   Mark Albrecht  Justin Bechtel 
   Jean Daniel  Jacqui Russell 
   Dave Kersten  Alliss Strogin 
   Ed Schneider  John Gotheridge 
   Megan Patton  Adrianne Grendzynski 
   Vicki Bunting  Jim Bigam 
    
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:35am. 
 
A motion to approve the November 15, 2007 meeting minutes was made by Alliss Strogin, 
seconded by Dave Kersten and unanimously approved by all. 
 
Vicki Bunting is visiting from the OEMA to review an incident for exercise credit. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
The transportation section of the Debris Management Plan needs evaluated. 
Jim Bigam and Buck will be presenting at the Chamber of Commerce on February 5th. 
There was a spill of oil and water at the Wadsworth Brickyard, and the clean-up has been 
completed. 
Buck has been teaching Hazmat Operations and Awareness at the Medina County Career 
Center.  January 21-25, 28. 
The FY 2009 Grant application has been submitted. 
 
HOSPITAL INFO: Jim Bigam reporting 
Jacqui Russell has been working on the planning and training of Pandemic Flu issues. 
There are concerns with the amount of bodies that the Funeral homes in the County could hold, 
also, lack of coolers and the social distancing issues. 
When the new construction is completed at MGH, they will be able to hold 8 bodies. 
Need to work on agreements with the trucking companies (Sandridge, Hershey’s) 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Alan Rickenbrode has resigned as the EMA Hazmat Compliance Officer, and the Executive Board 
has approved the hiring of Bill Herthneck to replace him.  The job is part-time. 
In March, the Sheriff is having a 40 hour Terrorism training, to be held in the EMA EOC. 
Brunswick is holding a Terrorism course in February that is one day. 
The incident to be evaluated for exercise credit occurred on Smith Rd at 3:30pm, 700 gallons of 
Acetone spilled out of an overturned tanker truck.  Buck provided slides of the incident. 
 
 



ONCE AROUND: 
Jean Daniel reports that the Health Dept still has Flu Vaccines available. 
Dave Kersten reports that they participated in the incident, and that the Chocolate Festival is 
February 2nd. 
Justin Bechtel reports the you can find Laws on body storage issues in the ORC 3707.01-.36. 
Reggie Brown from the EPA has been doing training for Fire Dept.’s on the Painesville train 
derailment.  He will present that to the Medina County LEPC at the next meeting.  In addition, 
he has a list of the spills in Medina County Jan. 2007-today. 
 
A motion to adjourn the January 24, 2008 meeting was made by Sheriff Hassinger and 
seconded by Alliss Strogin  at 9:15am. 
 
The meeting after March 27th will be on May 22nd.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


